
 

City of Boise 

Housing and Community Development Division 

Combined Notice of Public Comment Period and Meeting 

 

2018 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (DRAFT) 

 
The City of Boise, Idaho, invites public comment on the 2018 Consolidated Annual Performance 

and Evaluation Draft Report (CAPER).   The CAPER details how the City of Boise used Community 

Development Block Grant (CDBG) and HOME Investment Partnerships (HOME) Program funds 

during Program Year 2018 for activities and accomplishments from October 1, 2018, through 

September 30, 2019, while addressing community needs and priorities identified in the City of 

Boise’s Five-Year Consolidated Housing and Community Development Plan.  The City of Boise’s 

Program Year 2018 CAPER is expected to be submitted to the U.S. Department of Housing and 

Urban Development on or about December 31, 2019. 

 

The CAPER will be available to the public beginning December 6, 2019. Individuals wishing to 

receive a copy of the 2018 CAPER may obtain one copy without charge by visiting the City of 

Boise’s Housing and Community Development Division located at 150 North Capitol Boulevard 

between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday.  The report will also be 

available on-line at http://hcd.cityofboise.org/ beginning December 6, 2019.  The report can be 

provided in a format accessible to persons with disabilities and/or persons with limited English 

proficiency upon request. 

 

Citizens may forward comment on the CAPER beginning December 6, 2019 through December 

26, 2018 by mail, facsimile or email.  Comments should be addressed to the City of Boise, 

Housing and Community Development Division, P.O. Box 500, Boise, Idaho, 83701-0500. 

Comments forwarded by email can be sent to boiseconsolidatedplanning@cityofboise.org . 

 

A public meeting to obtain comment on the CAPER will be hosted on December 20, 2019 

beginning at 11:00 a.m. in the Belgravia Room of City Hall located at 150 N. Capitol Boulevard, 

Boise.  The hearing location is accessible to persons with physical disabilities. 

 

Individuals wishing to receive additional information about the CAPER or persons, which will 

require language interpretation or are in need of reasonable accommodation to facilitate 

participation in the public meeting may contact the Housing and Community Development 

Division at 150 North Capitol Boulevard at (208) 570-6832, (208) 384-4131 (facsimile), TTY (800) 

377-3529. Please allow a minimum of five business days prior to the meeting to arrange for 

assistance. 

 

THIS DOCUMENT CAN BE PROVIDED IN A FORMAT ACCESSIBLE TO PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES 

AND/OR PERSONS WITH LIMITED ENGLISH PROFICIENCY UPON REQUEST. 

 

The City of Boise prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, religion, 

gender, gender identify/expression, sexual orientation family status, disability or age. 
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